
 

 CONTACT INFORATION: 
712-754-2783 
sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 

View our Website at: sibleyfrc.org 

Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily & 
Go with Him to share  
   His love. 

July at a Glance 

4. Happy Independence Day!! 
13. 6:00 pm Elder/Deacon Meetings 
 7:00 pm Full Consistory will meet 
19. 9:30 am Faith Bible Study  
 3:00 pm Patience Bible Study  
21. 2:00 pm FRC is in charge of Nursing 
 Home services  
25. Communion Sunday 
29-Aug 1. Men/Boys Fishing Trip 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
*Sundays: 
 9:15 am Coffee Fellowship Time 
 10:00 am Combined Summer Service 
 Sunday School is on break for  
 Summer 
*Tuesdays: 
 8:30 am Quilting Chicks will meet 
*Wednesday Evening Bible Classes  
         and Youth Groups: 
 Are on Break until Fall 

High School Mission Trip to  
Lake Charles, LA 

June 5-12 

Read more about our week of  
service inside this newsletter!! 



 
 

 

Stewardship & Giving 

Offering Summary through June 21: 
• General Fund: $173,738.83 

Budget: $299,173.35; 58% of budget   
• Benevolent Fund: $21695.20 
Budget: $71,025.61; 30% of budget 

• Building Fund offerings to date: $1270 

Special offering for July:  

Biblical War and Peace Trivia 
1. How were the Israelites who took part in a war 

paid? 
2. Who was the only judge who was also a prophet-

ess? 
3. Who said, “All who draw the sword  

will die by the sword”? 
4. Which Philistine champion was over nine feet tall? 

5. Gideon started with an army of 32,000 men.  
How many people did he allow to go home? 

6. Which judge sang about the time when the Israel-
ites did not have a shield or spear among 40,000 of 

them? 
7. When the spies returned from exploring Canaan 
what was it about their cities that worried them? 

8. Who is referred to as “Lord of lords, King of kings”  
in the book of Revelation? 

9. Manoah was the father of which famous  
Israelite champion? 



 

 

 
Faith Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will meet on Monday, July 
19 at 9:30 am in the Fireside Room. We will study chapter 2 “Mary--Believing the Impossible” 
in the book Women of the New Testament. Luella Eggink will lead the lesson and Jeannette 
Juffer will serve as hostess. 
 
Patience Bible Study, who meets the third Monday of most months, will meet on Monday, 
July 19 at 3:00 pm in the Fireside Room. We will continue our book, Questions God Asks, by 
David and Sandy Larsen. Barb will lead lesson #7, “Can These Bones Live?” Leona will serve as 
hostess. Come and join us!  

The Congregational Care Team is in the early planning 
stages to create a new pictorial directory for our 
church.  We are not planning to use a professional pho-
tographer this year.  We are asking each family to sub-
mit a good photo of your family.  If you do not have a 
good photo or do not have the ability to get a photo 
taken, please contact LaDonn Hartzell and she will find a 
time that works for your family and take one for 

you.  Photos will be submitted via email to LaDonn: lhartz124@gmail.com. If you do not have access to 
email, please drop off your photo at the church office and we can scan it in for you. Along with your 
photo, please include all family names, phone numbers and address that you would like published in 
the directory.  DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING PHOTOS IS OCTOBER 15, 2021.  The church office will be 
printing the directory and hopes to have them ready for distribution by January 2022.  

 
FRC PARTNERS!! The Congregational Care Team is inviting congregation members to 
join us in a “Partnering Program” to encourage our college students.  Plan to send 
cards, letters, care packages, emails, text messages of encouragement during crucial 
times of the school year or just any day to perk them up & encourage them!!  Any 
congregation members interested in a “partnership” with a college student once the 
next school year begins—please contact Lois Van Diepen. 

mailto:lhartz124@gmail.com


 
 

Cornerstone Service Greeters 

4: E: Gretchen Bartelson 
 C: Clayton and Jodi Wagenaar 
 W: Josh and Hannah Lucas 
 
11: E: Larry and Rhonda Riebeling 
 C: Pam Kruger 
 W: Chris and Teresa Hurlburt  
 
18: E: Paige Hurlburt 
 C: Joel and Kathy Verdoorn 
 W: Jeannette Juffer 
 
25: E: Joanne Klaassen 
 C: Jodene Kruse 
 W: Leona Meendering 

Library Volunteers 

 

Nursery 

The Nursery will be open for use,  
but unstaffed. 

Fellowship Coffee Servers   

4:  Ger and Barb Van Diepen 

11: Keith and Janelle Van Drunen 

18: Jim and Pauline Van Engen 

25: Curt and Peg Van Kley 

Willing Hands  
Group 

Willing Hands  
Group #1 

 will be responsible for  
services during the month. 

 

Co-chairpersons are:  
• Marvella/Lennis Harberts 

• Diane/Arnie Langstraat 

Children and Worship is on break for the 
Summer! See you all this Fall!! 

Children & Worship 
Schedule 

4 – Jan Henrichs 

11 - Jamie Hulstein  

18 – Jan Juffer 

25 – Jeannette Juffer 



 

 

Consistory Meeting Highlights 

• Received Transfer papers from CRC Ireton for Alexis Van Diepen MMSA transfer membership in.  

• Confession of Faith: Joselyn De Zeeuw MMSA to approve as confessing member. 

• For Information: Josh will be serving as Chaplin at Inspiration Hills for July 19-23. HS Remnant Mission 

Trip highlights in church this coming Sunday June 20, as “Minute for Mission”. 

• Communications: General Synod will be held in October. 

• Information was presented about a request from a local nursing home to use the Church building as an 

evacuation area if needed. MMSA to allow Country View Manor to use our church building  under their 

emergency evacuation plan as an evacuation destination. 

• MMSA to not have Consistory meeting in August. 

• Treasurer’s Report: We are current on our obligations.  

Pastoral Search Team News 
At last, it feels more as if we are on our way! The Church Profile is finished and on its way to the 
RCA website. Many potential candidates will see that notification and apply. However, not all peo-
ple look at that website. We are considering posting notifications with a collection of seminaries, 
including some non-RCA seminaries. There are many seminaries that share our theological view-
point and we think that we will reach out to them as well. 
  
Now the team is starting the task of deciding how to proceed when we do get an application. The 
first thing is to have a set of minimum expectations that a candidate must meet. The Co-Chairs Greg 
Kosters and Duane Vande Hoef will review the initial qualifications. If we remain in the RCA there 
are rules we need to follow in selecting a pastor – and those will be the initial framework for decid-
ing minimum qualifications. From there we will develop a process for moving forward. One helpful 
tool at our disposal is the presence of recorded church services and messages online. Without 
sending people across the country, we will be able to see/hear many of our candidates online. This 
is a great advantage that we did not have last time. 
  
We are meeting monthly, and have had productive conversations. We’ll keep you posted, and we 

are asking you to continually pray for all of us. In case you do not know who is on the team, here is 

the list: Greg Kosters, Duane Vande Hoef, Gretchen Bartelson, Jerrad Brouwer, Lois Van Diepen, 

Sarah Loerts, Ann Maxwell, Ryan Wiersma, Dennis Jurgens, and Hallie Block. 



 
 

Garrett Sayler 
208 8th Street SW 
Unit 846 
Orange City, IA 51041 
 

Jena Van Marel 
IMT at the Medical Center 
8181 Fannin Street 
Apt. 2531 
Houston, TX 77054 
 

MaKayla Tangeman 
9614 University Ave 
Unit 202K 
Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613 
 

Hunter DeJong 
109 Wilder Place 
Ames, IA 50014 
 

Peyton Crichton 
2001 S. Summit Ave 
Mail Box 407 
Sioux Falls, SD 57197  
 

Kalie DeBoer 
815 8th Street 
Sibley, IA 51249 
 

Nick and Sara Buysman  
4101 Lovell Rd. 
Apt. 1-319 
Circle Pines, MN 55014 
 

Jaden Abels 
University of Sioux Falls 
1101 W 22nd Street 
Box 452 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105 
 

Troy Soat 
1101 W. 22nd Street 
USF Box 451 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105 
 

Tanner Dykstra 
Univ. of Nebraska-Lincoln 
1055 N 16th Street 
S519 
Lincoln, NE 68508  
 

Alyssa Wassman 
Foundation Residence 
       Apartments 103 
1410 Birch Street 
Marshall, MN 56258 
 

Alex Mc Dougall 
106 Barton Anders 
285 Richardson Ct Rm 106 
Ames, IA 50013-0023 
 
 

Jagger Johnson 
 
 
 
 
 

Grant Brouwer 
DU 2335 
651 6th St. NE 
Sioux Center, IA 51250 
 

Leah Ackerman 
503 10th Ave. 
Sibley, IA 51249 
 
Cody Dykstra 
1359 SW Prairie Trail Pkwy  
Apt. #307 
Ankeny, IA 50023 
 

Carson Van Westen 
204 Beach Road Room 321 
Maple Friant 
Ames, IA 50013-0039 
 

Ryan Van Marel 
SDSU Box 2807 
Room #0416 Young Hall 
Brookings, SD 57007 
 
Ashilyn Hulstein 
Ben Reifel-132-A2 
1351 8th Street 
Brookings, SD 57007 
 
 

Hudson Feldkamp 
230 Dakota Trail 
Brookings, SD  57007 

Lane Tangeman 
502 5th Ave 
Sibley, Iowa 51249 
 

Dalton Bremer 
100 Daum Hall 
Room #5407 
Iowa City, IA 52242 
 
Mariah Elser 
University Suites - 128A 
1780 R Street 
Lincoln, NE 68508 

If your student will have a different address for the 2021-2022 school year please let the office know. 

June Education Schedule: 
Please remember the following Weather Cancellations Procedure:  

If there is NO school, or school is released early due to inclement weather, 
there will be NO WEDNESDAY Night activities.   

 

• All Youth Education classes and Youth Groups are on Summer Break 

https://maps.google.com/?q=208+8th+St+SWUnit+846+Orange+City,+IA+51041&entry=gmail&source=g


 

 

Sportsmen's Devotional 
 
Bible Study Verse 
Genesis 1:26  
Then God said, "Let Us make man in Our image, 
according to Our likeness; let them have domin-
ion over the fish of the sea, over the birds of the 
air, and over the cattle, over all the earth and 
over every creeping thing that creeps on the 
earth." (NKJV) 

 
Thoughts 
Ruling over the fish of the sea and the birds in the air is an awesome responsibility that God has given 
us. With new technology, it is easier to overharvest our fish and game. It is crucial to maintain proper 
predator/prey ratios.  
 
Harvesting game should depend on the populations. Once an animal is harvested, we must utilize it as 
a food source and thank God for His provision.  

 
Action Point 
Take the responsibility to promote rules within your party for hunting and fishing that emphasize good 
ethics and stewardship. 

 
Sportsmen's Tip of the Day 
Try going barbless, release your fish carefully, and only keep injured predator fish or prolific prey fish. 
When bird hunting, always use a trained hunting dog. In heavy cover (cattails, switchgrass) with multi-
ple flushes, shoot one bird, line it up, walk directly to the downed bird, and call for the dog if he is not in 
the immediate area. Take the necessary time to find your downed birds. 

Trivia Time Answers!!! 
1. By sharing the spoils  2. Deborah  3. Jesus 4.Goliath  5. 31,700, so he was left with 
just 300 men in his army  6. Deborah  7. David  8. The Lord Jesus Christ  9. Samson 

The Bible League Christmas in July will be held on Monday, 
July 26, 2021 at 1:30 pm at the Faith Christian Reformed church 
of Sioux Center Iowa. You are asked to bring an item such as 
baked goods, crafts, plants, etc.,to place on the silent auction 
tables. You will be given time to view the items and place your 
bids. Chaney Rader, Regional Field Director of Bible League Inter-
national will be the featured speaker. 

After a year and more of no BLI events we are pleased to have 
Christmas in July again this year. Please give attending prayerful 
consideration and put the date on you calendar. This is such a 
worthy cause and needs our support!   



 
 

Assisted Living 
 

Ethel Jurgens 
Geneva Wissink 

Larry & Alfreda Verdoorn 
Richard Kruger 

 
 

Christian Retirement Home 
 

Helen Vander Veen 
 

The Nursing Homes 
 

Harold Schram 
Margaret Calsbeek 

Marlys Brink 

Our Missionaries 
 

Dr. Bernadeth Kelly &  
Adrian Bobb 

Sayuri Kist—Okazaki 
Brian & Donna Renes 

J.J. & Tim TenCley 
Rowland & Jan Van Es 

Prayer Journal  

Pray For God’s People 

Prayer List 



 

 

Pray For God’s People 

College Students: 
Dalten Bremer 
Faye Carda 
Jennifer Cuadros 
Clint Henrichs 
Ashilyn Hulstein 
Natalie Klaassen 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Leah Ackerman 
Michaela Block 
Grant Brouwer 
Cody Dykstra 
Tanner Dykstra 
Jagger Johnson 
Alex Mc Dougall 
Lane Tangeman 
Carson Van Westen 
Alyssa Wassman 
 
 
 

Kaitlyn Bechler 
Kalie De Boer 
Keyana Gust 
Jaden Abels 
Nick  Buysman 
Hunter DeJong 
Hunter Rockman 
Ryan Van Marel 
Mariah Elser 
 
 
 
 

Peyton Crichton 
Garrett Sayler 
Makayla Tangeman 
 
Jena Van Marel 
Troy Soat 
 
Hannah Lucas 
 

16. Mark and Tanya Dykstra; Tanner, Makya 

17. Pray for our College Students 

18. Pray for our Church 

19. Ron and Nancy Dykstra 

20. Scott and Marlys Dykstra 

21. Trudy Dykstra 

22. Harold and Luella Eggink 

23. Jon and Amy Elser; Mariah, Maverick 

24. Pray for our College Students 

25. Pray for our Church 

26. Anita Ernst 

27. Paul Feldkamp; Hudson, Tyler, Tessa 

28. Henry and Barb Fisher 

29. Jacob and Sami Fox; Norah, Holden, Ingrid 

30. Gert Gaalswyk 

31. Pray for our College Students 

 

1. Le Roy and Glenda De Boer 

2. Marcus and Angela De Boer 

3. Pray for our College Students 

4. Pray for our Church 

5. Heath and Wendy De Jong;  
Hunter, Dahson, Jahlyn 

6. Gary and Sandy De Vries 

7. Stan and Abby De Zeeuw;  
Keegan, Aiden, Joselyn, Addison 

8. Glenn Doorenbos 

9. Kelsey Doorenbos 

10. Pray for our College Students 

11. Pray for our Church 

12. Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 

13. Paul Doorenbos 

14. Cory and Amy Dykstra; Cody, Wyatt, Cole 

15. LaVon Dykstra 

Prayer List 
 



 
 

Hello First Reformed Church,  
 Your Devil Crushing Ninja Trainer (Youth Director for short) here to give you an update on 
what is happening and hopefully to encourage you! What a summer it has been so far! The high 
school group had their mission trip to Lake Charles, LA the first week of June. It was such a hard 
week, but it was also an amazing week. The humidity was horrible down there. I think at one point 
the humidity was at 99%! It only rained one time, but it was at night and it was only for five minutes. 
Things were closed some due to COVID, others due to recent flooding they had two weeks prior to 
us arriving. One of the best parts of the trip was seeing our senior Carter Brouwer use power tools 
for the first time with Samaritan’s Purse. This is not to say that Carter does not know how to use 
tools, the exact opposite he does construction, so he knows his way around a power tool. Samari-
tan’s Purse has a rule that anyone under the age of 18 cannot operate a power tool. Carter has gone 
on all of our prior missions’ trips and he was unable every time to use a power tool. This trip all of 
that changed. He was finally able to operate power tools and to help in actual construction work and 
not just painting or nailing things in with a hammer and nails. It was a very nice moment.  
 We are getting ready to take our middle school students to the Ark Encounter and Creation 
Museum. We are very excited for this trip because we have never taken our middle schoolers on a 
trip like this before. We have taken them to Power Connections which are usually anywhere from 3-
6 hours away. The Ark and Creation Museum are almost 13 hours away! We rented a charter bus to 
take us there, so we will not be doing any driving ourselves. We are most excited about the impact 
that this trip is potentially going to have on the kids and on us as leaders as well. It seems that sci-
ence, creation, and evolution are three topics that are ignored in the church. Either due to lack of 
knowledge or fear of offending someone, so it will be very beneficial to get some answers and for 
the kids to see where we get our answers to science questions that they have. Please be in prayer 
for our students but also for the leaders as well.  
 Overall, I would like to thank the congregation again for their continued support of the 
youth group and my family as well. In September Hannah is due to give birth to our second child and 
it is amazing to see the support we get from members of the congregation because of that. Thank 
you all again for your continued love and support! If you would like to be involved in the youth 
group in some way, please come and let me know. I would love to find the perfect place for you. If 
you ever need a hug this big ole teddy bear has one for you!  
 
Blessings,  
Josh Lucas 

Dad Jokes with Josh:  
It takes guts to be an organ donor!  



 

 

~~Birthday’s~~  
1  Hannah Lucas 
 Ryan Soat 
 Caleb Wagenaar 

4  Roger Verdoorn 

5  Leah Ackerman  

6  Gary Leusink  
    Aiden Ver Steeg 

7  Cole Van Tilburg 

8  Ted Schutte  

9  Jan Juffer  

10 Megan Ackerman  

11  Lesa Stofferan 

12 Joel Verdoorn  
Mackenzie Wynia  

13 Jared Kruger  

14  Mark Hulstein  
     Ryan Wiersma  

16  Shelia Van Der Sloot 

17 Elliot Daiker  

18 Scott Dykstra  
     Clark Haken  
     Austin Wassman 
 

 

19 Olivia Daiker  
Karen Stevenson  

20 Caelyn Hurlburt 
 Adelyn Hurlburt 
 Sarah Hoppe 
 Troy Soat 

22 Brooks Heronimus 

23 Alivia Weg 

26 Bob Tiedeman  

 

 

27 Ashley Johnson 
LaVon Dykstra 

28 Jamie Klaassen  

29  Keith Van Drunen 
      Wilma Loerts  

31  Paisley Kreykes  
 Angie Ackerman 
  

1  Nate and Angie Buysman    2 year 
5  Heath and Wendy De Jong   22 years  
9  Robert and Janice Groen   44 years  
11 Harold and Luella Eggink   56 years  
12 Duane and Pam Vande Hoef   47 years  
13 Kevin and Twila Heemstra  36 years  
14 Davis and Kristen Beyer  20 years 
20 Larry and Alfreda Verdoorn   56 years  
21 Le Roy and Karen Stevenson   49 years 
22 Dave and Jessica Mc Dyer   15 years  
23 Derek and Megan Ackerman     5 years 
23 Dr. Greg and Deb Kosters   41 years  
24 Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler  51 years  
24 Kody and Jurnea Bos     1  year 
24 Tim and Jodi Kruger   22 years   
25 Jon and Amy Elser    23 years  
27 Mark and Melissa Langstraat  19 years  
29 Kevin and Laurel Klaassen   27 years  



 
 

 

 

 There are times when we are disappointed 

to see that our plans have to change. Some-

times, we are blessed to see how God 

blesses us through the changes. Larry, who 

lives in Jackson County, had his home de-

stroyed by a tree falling on it. Everything 

seemed lost. Our staff was aided by a youth group from Sully, IA and 

cleaned up the house site and started to reconstruct his dwelling. A lot 

was accomplished but the work had to stop because of rain. Other 

groups this summer will continue the work. Larry is thrilled and thankful 

for all the kindness that is being showered on him by these volun-

teers.  

The rain changed the plans for the youth group. They kept busy by 

helping at the trade stores, painting in the gym and putting mats 

down for the equipment in the new fitness center. Their work was a 

big blessing to us. Rain forced our batting camp to be moved inside. 

Pictured below is Jason, our youth activities director, leading the 

group in devotions and giving batting instruction to a camper.  

Our box truck and forklift that were donated to us over 20 years ago 

have reached the stage that repair costs are more than the equip-

ment is worth. If you or your church group is looking for a special project 

to help procure some good used equipment to help us in our trade store 

outreach, please contact us.  

As stated last month, we are in the process of 

creating a new web page. It is still a work in pro-

gress, but we are excited to start using it. You can 

view it at www.gcmannvilleinstitute.com Thank 

you for your prayers and your continued partner-

ship with us  

Grace Covenant Ministries 



 

 

High School Remnant Summer Mission Trip 2021 
Lake Charles , Louisiana 

 Lake Charles, LA was hit hard with two hurricanes and major flooding in recent years. Samari-
tan's Purse is one of the organizations that is currently in Lake Charles to help clean up from the 
storms, and rebuild people's homes. Over the course of the week we as a group are assigned a foreman 
who is assigned a house with a specific list of jobs that they would like to have accomplished everyday. 
We go to the jobsite and we attempt to do those jobs as best we can. The different jobs vary. It starts 
at the demolition stage. Which is where the team has to rip out the drywall, installation, carpet, floors 
(if damaged severely), essentially tearing it all down to the foundation. Which leads to the next stage 
which is, the rebuild stage. This is where the teams will reinstall brand new flooring, windows, trim, dry 
wall, etc. Then it finishes with the final stage which is, home dedication. This is where Samaritan's Purse 
holds a big ceremony in which they dedicate the home to the homeowners after all of the work has 
been finished from the first two stages.  
 What separates Samaritan's Purse from other organizations is first, they do not charge anyone 
to come and volunteer with them. They do accept donations but it is not something that they require 
from the volunteers. Second, the way they treat you when you are there is one of the best displays of 
hospitality and generosity I have ever seen. They feed you plenty of food, the cook during the week 
said, "If you leave here hungry it's your fault." Third, they are a big prayer run organization. Meaning 
that they are there to accomplish work but they also spend a lot of time in prayer before the work, dur-
ing the work, and even after the work. Finally, they preach the gospel. There are other organizations 
that tell their volunteers to not talk about Jesus until they get back to the church after the day is over. 
Samaritan's Purse at the beginning of the week actually provides each volunteer with tools that aid in 
preaching the gospel to people. If you have not been on a mission trip you need to go on one! It really 
is life changing. Not only for you as an individual but for the individuals that you are going to serve. I 
want to finish with 1 Peter 4:10, "As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stew-
ards of God's varied grace."  



 
 

 
 

From the library-- 

Three new books in the library are DESTINED FOR YOU, A CASTAWAY IN CORNWALL and UNYIELD-
ING HOPE.  All three are in LARGE PRINT!!!!   Here are brief synopsis from each of them-- 

 
DESTINED FOR YOU by Tracie Peterson is the first in “Ladies of the Lake” Series.  
“Gloriana Womack’s family is much smaller since scarlet fever killed her mother and 
two of her siblings.  She’s dedicated her modest life in Duluth, Minnesota to holding 
the remains of her fractured family together, caring for her father and younger 
brother.  But it is hard not to be overrun by worry when her father is often gone on 
long fishing trips, their livelihood coming from the waters of the temperamental ad 
sometimes deadly Lake Superior.       
Luke Carlson has come to Duluth to help shepherd the arrival of the railroad to the 

city’s port, and he’s eager to be reunited with his brother and sister-in-law, who recently moved 
there and are expecting their first child.  Competition for the railroad is fierce, with the neighboring 
city of Superior, Wisconsin, fighting for the tracks to come through their town instead.  But the real 
danger lies in a man who has followed Luke across the county with revenge on his mind……” 
 

A CASTAWAY IN CORNWALL  “Set adrift on the tides of fate by the deaths of her par-
ents and left wanting answers, Laura Callaway now lives with her uncle and his dis-
approving wife in North Cornwall.  There she feels like a castaway, always viewed as 
an outsider even as she yearns to belong. 
While wreckers search for valuables along the windswept Cornwall coast—known 
for its many shipwrecks but few survivors—Laura searches for clues to the lives lost 
so she can write letters to next of kin and return keepsakes to rightful owners.  
When a man is washed ashore after a wreck, Laura acts quickly to protect him from 
a local smuggler determined to destroy him……” 
 
The last book this month is UNYIELDING HOPE book one from a new series “When 
Hope Calls” by Janette Oke and Laurel Oke Logan.  “Lillian Walsh has already 
suffered more than most.  After the passing of her sister and birth parents when she 
was younger, and now her adoptive mother’s recent death, Lillian struggles to un-
derstand why God would allow her to lose so much.  Yet her adoptive father seems 
ready to move on, boarding up their home to embark on an extended visit to his 
native Wales. 
Then a lawyer turns up on her doorstep with news that again upends Lillian’s life. 

She has inherited a small estate from her birth parents and even more shocking, her younger sister 
Grace is likely alive.  Lillian rushes to reunite with her sister, despite the fear that they won’t be able 
to rebuild a connection……” 
 
Visit the library soon.  
~~Jeannette Juffer 



 

 



 
 

More VBS pictures can be found on our 
website at: 

https://www.sibleyfrc.org/children/rocky
-railway-pictures.cfm 

A Huge THANK YOU to these 
ladies for organizing an  

incredible week for  
our students!! 


